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Mr. Thomas Rowland -3 -

Another issue is that of the preparation and testing of long-term
surveillance specimens of the sludge wash waste forms. Although
the Technical Position on Waste Form Revision 1 does not
specifically recommend surveillance testing for this waste type,
we suggest that a surveillance program similar te that performeu
for the supernatant be planned for the sludge wash as well. This
surveillance program should include l4-day immersion testing as
described in Section VII of Appendix A to the Technical Position.
This is particularly important in view nf the early probiems with
immersion testing of sludge wash specimens.

We have received Revision 1 of the Interim Report and the Process
Control Plan (PCP), that have been revised according to our
discussions on May 6. Based on a preliminary review, we have
concluded that the revisions appear to address our comments of
May 6. NRC will perform a detalled review of the revised
documents, and will inform you if we note any issues “hat we
believe may affect the sludge wash waste form.

Since this 20% sclids program is of an interim nature, NRC does

not plan to prepare a Technical Evaluation Report (TER) for this
interim program. A TER will be prepared after the final 24-27%

solids qualification report has been reviewed.

At the April 16 Operational Readiness Review meeting we were alsc
given a set of test plans and procedures for qualification of
another cement recipe, one that uses a higher solids
concentration (24-27%) mixed with Type I cement. NRC is being
asked to review Lhese test plans: however, West Valley intends to
begin testing without waiting ifor the conclusicns of the NRC
review., We understand that this testing is expected to be
completed in September 1992, and that the WVPO plans to request
NRC evalvation of this second recipe in November 1992.

We understand also that West Valley is developing a third cement
recipe, using 25-35% solids mixed with Type V cement. Testing of
this recipe is expected to lag 1-2 months behind testing of the
24-27% and Type I cement mixture. NRC will be asked to review
this recipe after the testing is completed.

We alsu understand that if the second or third recipes are
successful, West Valley plans to change to one or the other of
them later in the sludge wash campaign.

As stated above, NRC intends to respond to West Valley submittals
in a timely manner; however, a minimum of two months, after NRC
receives the test results and report, will usually be needed to
complete the NRC review and provide our evaluation. This period
is necessary to coordinate our review efforts with our
contractors and to obt’ '.. concurrences on the results of our
review within NRC.
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